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October 2020
Welcome to St. Barbara’s October Newsletter!     
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Flu Immunisation Programme
This will take place on Friday 30th October.

Halloween: Dress Up/Dress Down: Friday 30th October 
As we can’t hold our usual Halloween Disco this year children can ‘dress-up/dress/down’ on Friday 30th October. If children choose to wear Halloween costumes they cannot bring props into school. I would also ask that no face paint/Halloween masks/clown costumes are worn as some of the younger children find these very distressing. 
If children choose to ‘dress down’ please remember that no football colours are allowed.  
Many thanks to the PTA who have funded treats for the children for Friday.

Spooky 200 Square: Fundraising

We will have a Spooky 200 Square for some Halloween fundraising. Squares cost £1. When we have completed the grid we will draw the lucky number and someone will win £100 with the additional £100 going towards school funds.

If you would like to participate, please send in your money in an envelope with your name/child’s name and class on the front on/before Friday 30th October. Please indicate the number(s) you would like (1-200) which will be allocated on a first-come, first-served basis. If your number has been allocated another – the closest available - will be given to you.

The winner will be notified as quickly as possible!
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Parent Council 
The next meeting of the Parent Council will take place on Thursday 29th October at 6.30pm. This meeting will be online with the minute published later. 
We are not permitted to use Zoom and are using an alternative platform for the first time. I will send out a link to the Parent Forum (any parent/legal guardian of a child in the school) enabling you to join future meetings – just as you are invited to attend meetings in school.
ZONES - Reminder

As you know the children in Primaries 5-7 have zones on the pitch to maintain social distancing. These zones are in use even in inclement weather. 

Please ensure that your child has a pair of wellies/shoes for use on the pitch. Thank you.
School Improvement

There are four priorities on the School Improvement Plan for Session 2020/2021 and they are as follows:

	Cluster Priority:
	To improve outcomes for children and young people by ensuring effective and earliest identification of additional support need(s) whilst ensuring support is timely, proportionate and coordinated.

	School Priority 1:
	To ensure continued equity of access and opportunity for maximising learning in the broad general education and with a specific focus on Literacy and Numeracy.

	School Priority 2:
	To improve and support further the mental, social, emotional, physical and spiritual health of all children, families and staff by embedding and extending the range of nurture-based approaches across the school.

	School Priority 3:
	To establish a digital pedagogy across all stages of the curriculum, which engages learners and delivers a high quality learning experience for all children and young people.


Catholic schools select a theme from the Catholic evaluative document, ‘Developing in Faith’ as part of the school improvement cycle and this is incorporated into Priority 2. The school will focus on the theme of ‘Serving the Good’ (in common with the cluster schools) and the Missio Group (see below) will contribute to this. 

The school priorities are common to practically all schools across the authority and you will be updated on progress accordingly.
Pupil Voice
School House System
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St. Bernadette (red)

St. Andrew (green) 
St. Lucy (blue)

St. Francis (yellow)

There are four houses in St. Barbara’s and the children compete for points for their houses on a regular basis.

As you can see from the table below we do have four House Captains. We are now looking for four Vice-House Captains from our Primary 6 cohort. During the course of this week we will issue application forms to any P.6 children interested in the role and we’ll hold ‘interviews’ and let you know the outcome.
	
	House Captains
	Vice-House Captains

	St. Bernadette
	Aidan Harris
	

	St. Andrew
	Olivia Caldwell
	

	St. Lucy
	Harris Millar
	

	St. Francis
	Safeia Ahmed
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Pupil Council
	Name
	Class
	Position

	Nathan Farrell
	P.7
	Pupil Member

	Mia McPake  
	P.7
	Pupil Member

	Hollie McNamara
	P.6
	Pupil Member

	Imogen Di Nardo
	P.6
	Pupil Member

	Rachael Cushley
	P.6
	Pupil Member

	Alessio Crolla
	P.5
	 Pupil Member

	Olivia McGinlay
	P.5
	 Pupil Member

	Freya Millar
	P.5
	 Pupil Member

	Alix Rae
	P.5
	Pupil Member


Above you will find the current membership of the Pupil Council. Each year children in the Primary 7 cohort assume leadership responsibilities: Chair, Vice-Chair and Secretary. These positions have yet to be decided and you will be informed once they have been agreed.
Last session several members of the Pupil Council visited their counterparts in our family group schools. They looked specifically at Health and Wellbeing within the, ‘How Good is OUR School,’ document. We hope to continue with this albeit virtually this session.

Eco Leaders

You will find the names of our Eco Leaders below. They will work with classes across the school to ascertain how we can be more eco-friendly and reduce our carbon footprint.
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	Name
	Class

	Mhairi Mackenzie
	P.6

	Niamh Doherty
	P.6

	Sophie McColligan
	P.6
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Missio Ambassadors
Missio is the charity linked to all Catholic primary schools in Scotland. Our Mission Ambassadors were appointed last session when a Mass was celebrated for ambassadors across the diocese by Bishop Toal. This group will work on the theme of ‘Serving the Common Good’ within the current School Improvement Plan.
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(From left to right)

Niamh Doherty
Orlaith O’Neill

Emilia McIsaac

Bishop Toal

Olivia Caldwell

Millie McLaughlan

Mhairi Mackenzie
Lunch Price Reminder

The cost of a school lunch is £3 per day.[image: image12.wmf]
Happy Birthday

Sofia Bryce    Sophie Mulholland   

Aaron Bell     Rebecca Cushley    Alyssa Graham   Mia Newton   

Matei Bucur    Maya Ballantyne    Cole McKellar     
Liam McKenna      Giovanni Gostoli    Callum Dunn     Mia McPake     

Dylan Keegan
